RAP MEETING MINUTES
February 24, 2016

Officers attending:
Secretary – Tracy Pettengill
Assistant Treasurer – Rhonda York	
Administration – Tara Amatrudo 
JT Foster

Rhonda called the meeting to order at 5:35 PM.  Rhonda welcomed members and thanked them for coming.  Introductions were made all around.

RAP had invited two guest teachers, Ms. Coombs and Mr. Mafoud to attend the meeting to speak about booster for sports, art, and drama.  Mr. Mafoud said he would like to see parents of students who play sports help by selling food, but there have been some barriers. He asked if RAP parents might volunteer their time to run concessions during home games.  The money raised can help offset costs for uniforms and trophies and or feeding crew students after school or at crew regattas.

Ms. Coombs said she is planning an ERC (Exercise the Right Choice) and family night for March 4, 2015 from 6PM to 9PM.  There will be a $5.00 cover charge for CTRA students and an additional  $5.00 fee for 1 or more family members to also attend.  Pizza will be served, but other food items such as brownies or cookies are also needed.  Parents are welcome to send food to ERC with their scholar. Ms. Coombs said the play; In the Heights will be performed at the Wadsworth Athenaeum this year on May 6 & 7.  The cost per ticket will be $5.00 per person.  She needs help with set-building costumes, or finding or making other items.   A list will be sent soon to see what is needed and where help can be used.

A suggestion was made to have a “Powder-puff” girls basketball game to raise money for sports.  

Tara said might be able to find someone who is connected to The Connecticut Sun.  Previously a Sun practice game was held at CTRA.  

I.  President’s Report
RAP has decided to purchase lunch for Administrative Assistants, Security and Maintenance on Administrative Assistance Day, March 27.  Tracy volunteered to order the lunch from Congress Rotisserie for about 20 members of staff.

II.  Secretary’s Report
The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved however the wrong date was reported for the end of year picnic. The January minutes have been corrected and reposted. The end of the year picnic will be June 3 not May 27.  RAP minutes are posted on the ctriveracademy.org website under Parents / (RAP) River Academy Parents Organization. 

III.   Treasurer’s Report
The new balance for February is 3,882.73.  The previous balance from January was $4,398.84. This lower amount reflects money paid to Roma’s Pizza for staff appreciation lunch, lunch supplies and a $35.00 gift card.
 

IV. Administrator’s Report
Tara said SAT’s for junior scholars will be on March 2, 2016.  This is a college entrance exam and will also align with the state test.

Lands end will sell uniforms for CTRA students.  Watch for sales or use your Sears point.  

The prom scheduled for May 28 and will be at the Glastonbury Country Club.   J.T. said the cost of tickets for the prom will be about $60.00 - $65.00 and will go on sale after March.  RAP will decide a contest to encourage scholars to buy their tickets early. Tara said that each alternating year the prom would be at CTRA and then at another location.

J.T. Foster has been sending a newsletter called CTRA School News each Friday. Please check that you are receiving CTRA School News. 

Yearbook
Rap will purchase a ½ page of the Class of 2016 yearbook.  J.T. has agreed to arrange some pictures on hand for the page and send it to Shelby. 


V. Open Forum
The Munson Candy fundraiser has started.  Orders should be returned by February 29th.  The candy orders will be disturbed during flextime or from 3 to 6 on Wednesday, March 23 or on Thursday, March 24th with previous arrangements.  Scholars and parents need to confirm your orders are correct before taking them.  You are responsible for your order once you take it and there will be no corrections or substitution made once the order is taken. Tracy Pettengill is chairing this fundraiser.
  

VII.  Future Events
The Scholarship Walk is a 3-mile walk to be held on Friday May 13, 2016.  This event is supported by RAP and all funds raised are used for senior scholarships. Each scholar should pay a minimum of $5.00 to walk and adults can contribute  $15.00.  All class of 2016 seniors who are planning to attend college and are in good academic standing will be eligible to apply for the scholarship.  More information will be posted soon on the school webpage. An application will be sent to the Town of East Hartford.


The End of Year Picnic will be held on June 3, 2016.  RAP needs parents to help set up, cook and prepare food in order to be successful. Please consider volunteering to see what you can do to help at this fun filled event.
 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Art Show will be held in May.  RAP will sell beverages at the Art show and will discuss a gift basket raffle or raffle artwork at the next meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 PM.  The next meeting date will be March 23, 2016 at 5:30 P.M.  Other future meetings are scheduled for April 20, and May 18, 2016.


Respectfully submitted by Tracy Pettengill
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